Memorandum of Understanding (MOU)
Articulation Officer Additional Days for 2024-2025 Academic Year

The Lake Tahoe Community College District ("District") and the Lake Tahoe Community College Faculty
Association ("Association) agree to the following temporary increase in number of contract days for the
Articulation Officer for the 2024-2025 Academic Year. This agreement will begin on July 1, 2024.

Intent:

Currently Tracy Thomas, current LTCC Counselor/Articulation Office (AQ), is working under a
200-day contract, and will be placed on a 214-day contract for the 2024-25 academic year. This
request is due to the many legislative mandates that are significantly impacting the workload
related to curriculum and articulation. This is a shared interest of the District and the Faculty
Association.

Conditions:

This request is intended to support increased articulation responsibilities due to the following
legislative mandates:

AB 928: Cal-GETC & ADT Pathways - full implementation by Summer 25

AB 1111: Common Course Numbering — partial implementation likely by Fall ‘25
Title 56 changes: Impacting Local GE - full Implementation by Summer ‘25

AB 2057: Creation of high unit STEM ADTs — Ongoing )
Transfer Alignment Project: Align TMC and UC Transfer Pathways — Ongoing

The Articulation Officer will return to a regular contract at the beginning of the 2025-2026
Academic Year.
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Ray Gamba (May 21, 2024 13:14 PDT) Mike Spina (May 21, 2024 13:10 PDT)

Dr. Raymond Gamba — District Michael Spina — Faculty Association




